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March 16th, 2013

By: Ruby Carver

We enjoyed seeing a lot of new faces at the meeting this week.  Welcome all!!! 

We also had a special guest, Matt Potter of The Lawton Constitution.  More free press!!!  We need ALL the advertising for our chapter as possible.  Thank you Matt. 

This brings us to the handout passed out by Heather Pollard, a new face and hopefully a new key member of our group.   The handout is an extensive list of social network websites.  We definitely need to reach out to not only Doctor Who fans but to any and every possible talent who would be interested in joining us so we can all achieve our goals, in this project.   We need volunteers to choose as many of these sites as they can handle to post for us at least 1x per week.  Peggy Sue Clay, Chapter Leader suggested copying our website banner to these posts along with a description of our project, donation request, donations don’t only mean monetary we also need materials, labor, set storage etc.  Let Who Fans also know there is room and opportunities available nationwide for more chapters to be formed. 

Before I continue with the notes from this meeting, I would like to express a side note of why I enjoy this project and what I believe.  I am an artist by nature and enjoy all forms of artistic expression.  This project is a “first” in the true definition of this word.  This is the “first” time fans have EVER gathered together to create an independent film of a TV show, movie or play here in southwestern Oklahoma. FIRST.  This is exciting!  Imagine being part of something, which no one else has attempted before.  Yes, there will be roadblocks and stumbling blocks along the way.  But just imagine for one moment…what kind of opportunities this door may open…it more than likely will go viral…could also be mentioned on major networks.  Our chapter is already getting a lot of press publications just because what we are about to achieve not only means something to us, but others are starting to notice too.  This is some of the reasons I enjoy being part of this experience. 

This meeting by far was definitely not only productive but positive and exciting.  There were GREAT fundraising ideas.  A special thanks to Alexis, she really did her research and lead the group on several ideas and is proving to be a great asset to our chapter.  Great job!  We will be putting together a list of the ideas for all members to review and choose, before the next meeting.  When we meet again on April 13, 2013 5:30PM at the Clay Café we can all discuss the chosen fundraising idea and focus on how to accomplish it.   

Some other topics of discussion were: 

There is a person in Elk City who would like to join us but unfortunately has no transportation.  A terrific concept was offered…video the group meeting and share it with long distance participants.  Craig Deaver an accomplished videographer, who joined our group for the first time, offered his services to “make it happen”!   

Auditions, Alexis did find out for us that 3 of the main characters have been selected but unfortunately there is a lack of chapters opening across the country so auditions have been post-poned.   

Our chapter is still in search of a Treasurer and Fundraising coordinator.   

Ruby Carver (newsletter editor) was introduced as the Chapter Secretary and lead graphic designer.  I also designed our chapter website banner and a 2x6 printed banner, which Clay Café has graciously allowed us to permanently display in their establishment.  Side note:  please be sure to see their menu and when we do gather to meet, let’s all purchase a sandwich or a cool drink to show our appreciation to them for allowing us to have a great meeting place. 

If you have a website, please add a link to our site and an online “tip jar”.   

We need to …build our bank…it will cost a few thousand dollars to put our chapters segment of the film together, so when you come to our weekly meetings please donate what you can to our overall goal!  Mary, Peggy Sue’s mother, will make a $100.00 donation to our chapter, after we have a treasurer and a bank account, thank you Mary.

It really was an enjoyable meeting, we are really moving together in a forward direction.  Don’t forget to tell friends and family about our project.  We would love to see more new faces.  See you next month!

